Dear Parents,

Language Arts homework this year will be very consistent. This allows both you and your child to know what is required of them each and every week. Occasionally, there may be additional work, but more often their homework will consist of spelling practice and reading as described below.

This year I will be using the same spelling program that I have used in years past and has been modeled from Words Their Way Word Study for Phonics, Vocabulary, and Spelling Instruction. This program teaches spelling in a slightly different way than you may be used to. Rather than simply memorizing twenty words each week for a spelling test, students have the opportunity to construct word knowledge that they can apply to reading and writing.

Your child will be bringing home a collection of spelling words that have been introduced in class. The students should sort them at home with you and practice spelling them as part of their homework. Sometimes these words will be sorted by sound, and other times by pattern or meaning. There will also be odd-ball words that demonstrate that not every word in our written language follows a pattern. During sorting, students determine similarities and differences among targeted features as they utilize higher level critical thinking skills to make categorical judgments. Spelling tests will be given every two weeks. This allows us to work on a pattern until it is mastered. 
In addition to spelling homework, you child will also be expected to read throughout the week. They will be given a reading log each Monday. During the week, they are expected to read FIVE nights for at least TWENTY minutes. When they are done reading, they should record the book which they have read, including the date, title, author, amount of time spent reading and book level. (Book levels can always be checking on arbookfind.com.) Additionally, TWO times a week they will respond to what they have read. There are prompts on the back of each reading log. Students will indicate which prompt they are responding to and then write 4-6 sentences which show they have thought about what they have read that day. Students should be encouraged to reread their work for correct capitalization, punctuation, and spelling, and to make sure it makes sense. This will be due every Monday and will only be considered complete if the reading log is completed entirely and the responses meet the 4-6 sentence criterion and shows a thoughtful reflection of their reading.
Thank you for your support. Together we can help your child make valuable progress!
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